
15th November 2019  (Term 4—Week 5)  

 
Term 4 

 
 
Wed 20th November 
Pita Pit Lunches 
 
Fri 22nd November  
Junior Athletics 
 
Wed 27th November 
Beach Ed—Rms 3,4,5 
 
Tues 10th December 
Beach Ed—Rms 1 & 2 
 
******************* 

END OF YEAR 
EVENTS: 

 
Tues 10th December 
Graduates Evening 
 
 
Thurs 12th December 
Prizegiving 
 
Tues 17th December 
Big Day In 
 
Thurs 19th December  
Last Day of Term!!!! 
 
 
  
 
    

 

Mark Harrop 
Principal 

 
Room 1  -  Alexis for great attitude to learning at school.  You are listening and giving everything a go, and     
  becoming more confident everyday. 
   
  Jukka-Suade for great progress in writing and overall learning attitude.  Also great efforts at basket
  ball—way to go!! 
 
Room 2 -  Tyrua for managing yourself during writing time on a regular basis, so now you are writing some 
  great stories. Your letter to the giant was super. 
 
  Tamaroa for writing a fantastic letter to the giant, it was a little scary though! 
 
  Mikayla for sharing your fantastic letter with everyone and inspiring others to do well. 
 
Room 3 - Olivia for using descriptive words to write some awesome poems. 
 
  Jethro for using descriptive words to write some awesome poems.  Also for being so helpful to 
  others in class this week. 
 
  Ella for preserving to learn new concepts in Maths this week. 
 
 
Room 4 - Dylan for working hard in writing and trying his best to write his report in his own words. 
 
  Lukah  for working hard in his writing and writing an excellent report on penguins.  

 
We are now officially 7/8ths of the year complete! At this stage of the year 
we are reflecting on all the learning and experiencing we have to go before 
we reach the end of 2019. Today our athletic teams are competing at the 
Lower Waipa Event and then after that we have our beach trips, Day trips 
and prize giving to come! Our students will be doing their final assess-
ments for the year and our teachers will be  busy writing reports. I have 
enjoyed spending time in all of our classes this week watching the learning 
take place and I am very proud of our childrenôs dedication to their work 
and the respect they have for their learning environments. 
 

Our Year 7 and 8 students returned safely on Wednesday afternoon from 
their three day camp up at Pirongia Lodge where they spent time hiking, 
eating delicious lasagne, having fun and working to clear the predator 
traps on the mountain in support of the Kokako, wouldnôt Kaha be proud! 
 

Make sure your students bring their hat and togs every day! Five more 
busy, exciting and wonderful weeks to go!  

 
Scholastic Book Club 

 
Issue 7ðOrders 
due in by 

22nd November 
2019 

IMPORTANT DATE CHANGE 

 

Please note that the school bus will stop 

operating on the 13th December, there-

fore parents will need to make their 

own  arrangements to get their child/

children to school for the last 4 days of 

the year. 

 

 

 
Caregivers Information: 
 
If you have changed addresses 
or phone numbers lately, can 
you please let the office know 
so we can update your details.  
Thank you. 

Basketballé. 
 
Monday 18th November 
Y5&6 Pāterangi Lakers vs Rebel Warlocks, 
6pm, Court 1 
 
Wednesday 20th November 
Y1&2 Pāterangi Pīwakawaka vs TAPS Heat, 
4.15, Bottom Court (TAC Gym) 
Y3&4 Pāterangi Pukeko vs Pekerau Lions, 
4.45, Court 1 (TA Events Centre) 

SUN HATS 
 

A reminder that all children 
must wear sunhats in Term 4. 
Please ensure you child is com-
ing to 
school 
with a 
hat every 
day!  

Beach Trip  
 

Please make sure you return 
your return slips to the office 
indicating if you are able to 
help our beach trips with 
transport and supervision 
ASAP. 
 

Pool Keysé. 
The school pool is now open 
and you can purchase a school 
pool key from the office  - 
$40.00 for school famalies or 
$80 for community members. 

Alsoé 
Those families who would be 
willing to go on a roster to take 
care of the pool duing 
the school holidays 
can you please let the 

office know. 
Thank you. 

Outstanding Accountsé. 
 
Could all outstanding accounts be 
settled within the next 3 weeks.  If you 
need to discuss your account, please 
contact Mark or Dana.   

Thank you. 

Pita Pit 
This Wednesday, 20th November.  
Forms are coming home today.  
Please have them back by Tuesday. 
 
 

Lost Propertyé. 
 
Donôt forget to check the lost property bins when you 
are at school.  These will be emptied at the end of the 
term with any unclaimed items being disposed of. 

Head Lice... 
The little critters are making  an  
appearance. Please check your childôs 
hair. 


